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OUTER NORTH WEST COMMUNITY COMMITTEE 
 

MONDAY, 15TH NOVEMBER, 2021 
 

PRESENT: 
 

Councillor P Wadsworth in the Chair 

 Councillors P Alderson, B Anderson, 
C Anderson, C Campbell, D Collins, 
R Downes, B Flynn, G Latty, S Lay and 
J Taylor 

 
 
 

27 APPEALS AGAINST REFUSAL OF INSPECTION OF DOCUMENTS  
 

There were no appeals against refusal of inspection of documents. 
 

28 EXEMPT INFORMATION - POSSIBLE EXCLUSION OF THE PRESS AND 
PUBLIC  

 
There were no exempt items. 
 

29 LATE ITEMS  
 

There were no late formal items. However, with the permission of the Chair 
supplementary information was circulated to Members in relation to Agenda 
Item 8 – Finance Update Report. It was noted that the Chair expressed his 
disappointment that there was supplementary information in relation to 
Wellbeing Fund applications. He requested that Members should ensure that 
applications were put forward in a timely manner in future.  
 

30 DECLARATION OF INTERESTS’  
 

No declarations of interests were made at the meeting. 
 

31 Apologies For Absence  
 

Apologies were received from Cllr Shemilt. 
 

32 Minutes - 20th September 2021  
 

RESOLVED – That the minutes of the 20th September 2021 be approved as a 
correct record. 
 
Matters Arising 
Minute 10 – Finance Report presented to the July 2021 meeting.  
 
Members had received information sought in relation to the amount of Council 
Tax being generated in each ward and to identify where the monies were 
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being generated. However, Members now wished to know specific elements 
of the breakdown including, fire, police, parish, highways and education. 
 

33 Open Forum  
 

On this occasion there were no members of the public at the meeting. 
 

34 Outer North West Community Committee - Finance Update Report  
 

The report of the Head of Locality Partnerships provided the Community 
Committee with an update on the budget position for the Wellbeing Fund, 
Youth Activity Fund, Capital Budget, as well as the Community Infrastructure 
Levy Budget for 2021/22. 
 
Members were informed of the following points: 

 The remaining balance of the Wellbeing Budget is currently 
£110,309.41. A full breakdown of the projects was listed at Table 1. 

 Members were requested to consider the following projects: 
o Increase to Community Engagement Budget – £250 was 

requested by Leeds City Council, Communities Team, it was 
noted that the money was used to cover meeting rooms. 
Members requested that teas and coffees be provided. £250 
approved from Wellbeing fund to Communities Team 

o Upgrade to the facilities requested by Arthington Village 
Hall – Amount requested was £7,000. Members noted that this 
had been delayed for 4 months. In considering this application 
Cllr B Anderson put forward a proposal to fund £6,000 with the 
aim that the HAP could potentially be able to support the project 
with the other £1,000. Following this, the Chair then put the 
amended proposal for the provision of £6,000 Wellbeing funding 
to the vote and this was carried. As such, it was resolved that 
£6,000 be allocated to Arthington Village Hall. It was requested 
that it be noted Cllr Flynn voted that the application should 
receive the full amount requested, as it was his view that £6,000 
was not enough to support the project. It was noted that the 
Chair put the vote to all Members of the Community Committee. 
However only the Adel and Wharfedale Members took part in 
the vote with the other Members abstaining. 

o Horsforth TRO – Leeds City Council, Highways and 
Transportation requested £5,000. The amount of £5,000 was 
approved from the Wellbeing fund. 

o Improved footway provision – Leeds City Council, Highways 
and Transportation requested £6,000. £6,000 was approved 
from the Wellbeing fund 

o Newlaithes Playground – Leeds City Council, Parks and 
Countryside requested £6,484.66. This was not approved 

o Otley and Yeadon CCTV – Leeds City Council, Leedswatch 
requested £8,000. This was deferred for further information. It 
was noted that a meeting was to be arranged with the Otley and 
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Yeadon Ward Members and Leedswatch to discuss the 8 
cameras. 

o Horsforth CCTV – Leeds City Council, Leedswatch requested 
£2,000. This was deferred for further information. It was noted 
that a meeting was to be arranged with Horsforth Ward 
Members and Leedswatch to discuss the 2 cameras. 

o Yeadon Christmas Lights – The New Yeadon Christmas 
Lights Committee requested £2,000. Members approved £2,000 
from Wellbeing fund. 

o Provision of new equipment at parish playground – Pool-in-
Wharfedale requested £6,000. Members approved £6,000 from 
Wellbeing fund. 

o Do not park on the grass verge signs – City Signs, Leeds City 
Council requested £620. £620 was approved from Wellbeing 
fund. 

o Adel and Wharfedale SID’s – Leeds City Council, Highways 
and Transportation requested £17,500. In considering this 
application, Cllr Flynn advised the Committee that he had not 
had sufficient time to consider the detail of this application as he 
had not received the details until the Thursday prior to the 
meeting and as such, proposed that it be deferred. Following 
this the Chair put the proposal to defer the matter to the vote, 
but this was not carried. Subsequently, the Chair put the 
substantive proposal for the provision of £17,500 Wellbeing 
funding to the vote and this was carried. As such, it was 
resolved that £17,500 be allocated to Leeds City Council, 
Highways and Transportation service. It was noted that the 
Chair put the vote to all the Members of the Community 
Committee. However only the Adel and Wharfedale Members 
took part on the vote with other Members abstaining. 

 Members were advised that since the last meeting on 20th September 
2021 the following projects had been considered and approved by 
DDN: 

o Horsforth Junior Park Run - £3,500 (YAF Budget) 
o Unity Day - £850 (YAF Budget) 
o West Leeds Activity Centre - £6,800 (YAF Budget) 
o Guiseley and Rawdon Christmas Lights 2021 - £2,863 

(Wellbeing Budget) 
o Guiseley and Rawdon Christmas Trees - £1,357.34 (Wellbeing 

Budget) 

 The remaining balance for the Youth Activity Fund (YAF) is currently 
£33,421.19. Table 2 within the report provided a breakdown of projects 
funded. 

 Small Grants and Skips Budget currently has a remaining balance of 
£4,157.35. Allocations were broken down by ward and summarised in 
Table 3 of the submitted report. 

 As a result of new injections, the Capital Budget currently has £51,373 
available to spend. This information was shown by ward in Table 4. 

 The Community Infrastructure Levy (CIL) Budget currently has 
£155,074.13 available to spend this was detailed by ward in Table 5. 
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Members discussed the CIL Budget at length. They raised concerns 
about how and when information in relation to CIL money was provided 
to the Community Committee and how it was distributed and spent 
within the Parish and Town Councils. They wished to have information 
brought to the Committee so that they were aware of projects funded 
through CIL by the Parish and Town Councils, so as to avoid 
duplication and enable them to promote the projects. Members were 
advised that the funding criteria was broad but that it should help fund 
activity which helps infrastructure. It was noted that there is an Annual 
Report produced and shared with the Community Committees. The 
report was shared in November 2020. It was noted that Localities 
Officers would check with Planning Colleagues to see if the report 
could be brought to Community Committees on a more regular basis.  

 
RESOLVED –  

a) Details of the Wellbeing Budget position be noted 
b)  That the Wellbeing proposals submitted to the Committee for 

consideration and determination be approved, or otherwise, as detailed 
above. 

c) Details of the projects approved via Delegated Decision be noted 
d) Monitoring information of its funded projects be noted 
e) Details of the Youth Activities Fund (YAF) position be noted 
f) Details of the Small Grants and Skips Budget be noted 
g) Details of the Capital Budget be noted 
h) Details of the Community Infrastructure Levy Budget be noted 

 
Cllr Flynn left the meeting at 14:35 at the end of this item. 
 
 

35 Climate Emergency Update 2021  
 

The report of the Chief Officer for Sustainable Energy and Air Quality provided 
an update for the Outer North West on the climate emergency strategy and 
progress, with a focus on the local Outer North West area. 
 
Members were provided with the following information: 

 £25m has been secured for de-carbonisation of the corporate estate 
and schools and included solar panels and LED lighting. It was noted 
that this had to be taken without any consultation due to limited 
timescales for the bidding process. 

 Aireborough Leisure Centre has been fitted with Solar Panels and an 
Air Source Heat Pump. It was noted that this would assist in reducing 
carbonisation. There would be no increase in heating bills these would 
remain the same. 

 Many sites across Leeds need heating upgrades and the Council were 
looking to use solar panels and air source heat pumps. Members were 
advised that savings would be made by not using Capital Money and 
the team were looking to secure funding from Government through a 
bidding process. 
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 It was noted that using air source heat pumps provided comfortable 
heat conditions. Members were informed that many other countries 
have been using this type of heating for 25 years and air source heat 
pumps are now much cheaper to produce and supply. Grant funding 
for fitting air source heat pumps is available from Government. It was 
also noted that work was on going for re-skilling heating engineers. 

 The team would be happy to take Members to a local site to look at the 
technology and give a briefing of how the system works. Training and 
briefing sessions were available. It is important to inform residents what 
the Council is doing in relation to air source heat pumps and solar 
panels across the city. It was noted that upgrades were not being paid 
for from Council Tax. 

 Members had sympathy with officers trying to secure bids and 
understood that there was sometimes no consultation due to short 
timescales. Members were advised of the processes that officers deal 
with including criteria for the bidding process. However, it was not 
possible to foresee if the criteria would change and officers need to be 
prepared for short bidding timescales. 

 In relation to upgrades of community facilities such as community halls 
and theatres, Members were advised that they would receive match 
funding. It was noted that upgrades had been possible for such as 
Aireborough Leisure Centre, Spring Gardens and Suffolk Court as the 
heating had required replacing. 

 Members were advised that air source heat pumps required cheap 
electricity which could be supplied by solar panels or similar. 

 Planning officers are looking to address issues of energy efficient 
systems when developers submit plans for new developments. 

 Air source heat pumps can work to -11degress Celsius and constantly 
renews itself. 

 Grant funding is available for homes where owner’s salaries are under 
£30,000 to be fitted with free solar panels. It was noted that the team 
would do the assessments. 

 It was noted that 8 electric vehicle points had been installed in the local 
Outer North West area. It was noted that the Council does not support 
on street vehicle charging and that most of the new charging points are 
available in district centres. The Council is wanting to promote cycling 
and walking as an alternative to using cars.  

 An electric bike trial scheme was available until March so that cyclists 
could try electric bikes before making a decision to buy. The team have 
around 22 electric bikes which can be loaned out from the city centre 
for use across Leeds. The loan period is one month. It was noted that 
people who borrow the bikes are asked to get their own insurance 
whilst loaning the bikes. 

 The team produce a city newsletter and an invite was given to 
Members to request a copy. 

 Leeds DEC are providing free educational material to raise awareness 
of climate change to be used in schools which link into the school 
curriculum. 
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 A climate action training pilot was currently being undertaken in 
Seacroft. This links schools, third sector organisations to see what can 
be done in local areas to address climate change.  

 The White Rose Strategy is looking to double the tree count across 
Leeds. This is a national scheme looking to link up with private 
landowners who might be able to provide land on which trees can be 
planted. The Council is looking to plant more trees on land it owns such 
as parks. 

 
Cllr Latty requested that the team provide a briefing session to the Local 
Forum. 
 
The Chair suggested that the team develop a workshop for the Members of 
Outer North West Community Committee and local groups. 
 
The officer was thanked for attending the meeting and the update. 
 
RESOLVED – To note the content of the report. 
 
 

36 Parking Services Update Report 2021  
 

The Service Manager Environmental Services provided a verbal update to the 
Outer North West Community Committee in relation to parking enforcement in 
the area. 
 
Members were provided with the following information: 

 It was acknowledged that the service during lockdown had not been 
able to provide the usual level of service this was due to staffing 
resources through covid. Members were advised that resources were 
now increasing, and services were now improving. 

 Parking enforcement is organised on a beat system with a defined area 
for the Civil Enforcement Officer to cover in each district such as short 
stay car parks. However, they can be called upon to look at other 
areas where issues have been highlighted such as schools. It was 
noted that since Covid there has been an increase in parking issues 
outside schools. Difficulties in enforcing parking restrictions were 
provided to the Committee. 

 Where issues are highlighted outside business premises plain clothes 
officers can be used to try and catch the offenders. However, these 
officers are unable to issue tickets as they need to be issued by an 
officer in uniform. 

 Members discussed specific issues within their own wards and were 
provided with clarification on what Civil Enforcement Officers can do 
and what the Police can do. It was suggested that more clarification 
was required so that residents were aware of the differences in what 
enforcement each service can provide. Members suggested that the 
legislation in relation to obstruction should be brought to Scrutiny as 
part of an inquiry into road safety 
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 It was noted that the city centre is given priority and with reduced staff 
this has meant that local areas have not had the service that they have 
been used to. With more staff coming back to work it was the view that 
issues in the local area would be addressed. 

 Members were advised that additional Civil Enforcement Officer time 
could be provided but it would require funding. Operating hours could 
be changed to address specific issues. 

 It was advised that the only red route was round the airport as it 
currently has dispensation for terrorist attacks. 

 
The officer was thanked for his attendance and update. 
 
RESOLVED – To note the content of the report and the verbal update. 
 
Cllr B Anderson briefing vacated the meeting at 15:55 until 16:05 during this 
item. 
 
Cllrs Collins and Downes left the meeting at 16:10 at the end of this item. 
 
 

37 Outer North West Community Committee Update Report  
 

The report of the Head of Locality Partnerships provided an update of the 
work the Communities Team has been engaged in, based on the priorities 
identified by the Community Committee.  
 
The Committee were informed of the following points: 
Children and Families 
The Children and Families Sub- Group had held 2 meetings to discuss 
SENSAP. 
 
Cllr Flynn as Children’s Services Champion had received an email from the 
Executive Member for Communities to advise that Youth Summits should be 
delayed or postponed. This was as a caution in respect of different schools 
coming together in relation to the spread of Covid. It was also noted that some 
resources had been lost from Voice Influence Team who in the past have 
supported the Youth Summits. 
 
Members were assured that the Youth Summits would continue. However, 
they may have to be delayed until next financial year. Members were 
disappointed that the Youth Summits were not to go ahead at this time but 
understood the reasons. All Members agreed that Youth Summits should be 
continued in the future.   
 
Environment and Community Safety 
Meetings have been set up with the local Police Inspector to answer some 
questions in relation to the area. 
Parks remains a watching brief as does climate change. The sub-group were 
also looking at tree planting in the area and maintenance of the trees. 
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Transport 
The Transport Sub-Group has scheduled a meeting in January with public 
transport. 
 
Health, Wellbeing and Adult Social Care 
Cllr Latty report that over the last months most of the updates have been on 
Covid.  
 
Appended to the report was the social media update which provided the 
Committee with information on posts, and detailed recent social media activity 
for the Outer North West Community Committee Facebook page. 
 
RESOLVED – To note the content of the report. 
 
 

38 Date and Time of next meeting  
 

RESOLVED – That the next meeting of the Outer North West Community 
Committee will be on Monday 7th March 2022, at 1:30pm. This will take place 
at Greenacre Hall. 
 
The meeting concluded at 16:25 


